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2381 E. 1000 S.

Ballard, Utah 84066
Phone: (435) 722-3393

e-mail: ballcity@ubtanet.com
Water District Meeting
March 15 15, 2022, 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

· Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed all in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance are Board Members Bob Abercrombie, Ronny Rich, Secretary Kaelyn Meyers. Board Members Andrew Ercanbrack, Jesse Danley and Secretary Anissa McDonald was excused.
· Prayer – Mark Reidhead

· Pledge of Allegiance - was said by all present.
2) 1500 EAST BID APPROVAL –
Eric Major with Jones & DeMille Engineering explained the bid tab for the 1500 E. Water Line project. Johansen Construction Inc. was the only bid that came in for approximately $916,000. That would include all 3 bid schedules. Eric explained the bid schedules,

1)  Is for the connection to the vault, running 12’ line going to the highway and also going to 1000 S

2) Is the US Hwy 40 crossing.
3) consists of redoing the pressure reducing vault next to the existing vault which does not including the fittings and so we need to increase another $30,000. The bids were set up this way so that we can decide towards the end of the project if we want to continue with the bids. 
Eric Major explained that with all schedules, the bid will be short around $400,000. In the planning for the extra money, the ARPA money can be used to pay for some of the materials. We have approximately $55,000 that can go towards materials. In addition to the ARPA money, our impact money is at approximately $50,000 and can be used. The rest would have to come from our water savings.

Board Member Ronny Rich had concerns regarding the usage of our capital projects money. Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that is what the money is for, and we would just have to open the budget and move money around for the project. 

Ben Mower stated that the project will be starting toward the end of April with a completion date sometime in July.
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie that we award the bid to Johansen Construction with all 3 schedules included in the bid. 2nd by Board Member Ronny Rich. All in favor.




Yea


Nay





Board Members 





Mark Reidhead





Bob Abercrombie





Ronny Rich



Board Members Andrew Ercanbrack and Jesse Danley were excused.

3) NEW WATER CONNECTIONS – Ben Mower
New connections for the district are now at around 15 that have been approved. Ben Mower asked if the board wants to continue with more connections or to hold up a little. We already have passed what has been connected in the last 5 years. It was decided that Ben Mower can still use his judgement at this time.
4) WATER CONNECTION – Woody Einerson
E. Jed Labrum explained that the Einerson’s would like to buy some property at approximately 189 S. 2500 E. for a commercial hydro testing business. The trucks that will be used are only filled a few times a week. Someone in the last Planning meeting suggested that Target Trucking out of Roosevelt would be able to fill the trucks and no water would have to be taken out on site.  Mr. Labrum also gave a copy of the water bills that have been used from the site they are now using in Roosevelt, so we can see whether we can have this type of business with their water usage in the area. There usage is around 4,000 gallons a month. 

Ben Mower stated that Mosquito abatement is a similar type of business. 
After a discussion it was decided that the water usage won’t be any more than a regular household and we don’t see a problem with having this business in Ballard.
It was decided that the plans for construction will need to be approved from Jeremy Raymond, UC Fire Marshall along with what will be brought in for a building permit.
Ben Mower will take care of getting a water connection scheduled.

5) WATER/SEWER CONNECTIONS SUBDIVISION – Ryan Allred
Nate Snow is asking if it is feasible to run sewer to property at approximately 1000 N. and 1500 E. on the Northeast Corner. They are looking at subdividing about 6 to 8 parcels. The lots will be ½ acre to 3 acres. If they can’t get sewer, they will need to have septic approval. 

Ben Mower stated that tri-county health has changed their recommendations as to the distance to the sewer and utilizing septic tanks. Chairman Mark Reidhead indicated that there are more options for sewer pumping system available to look at now. It was decided that Nate get with Tri-County and ask what they would recommend. It was asked that Secretary Anissa McDonald schedule this item be put on the next water board meeting in April
6) WATER MASTERPLAN – Craig Nebeker
Craig Nebeker went over the Water Master Plan Draft. Ben Mower has reviewed this with Craig Nebeker and Eric Major and they think it might be ready for public input and a public hearing. They will train Ben Mower on the GIS portion of the project. It was decided that Craig Nebeker and Eric Major get information together to send out with the water bills. It was also decided that maybe the radio and may the website is a good place to put the information.
7) ENGINEERING UPDATES –
Craig Nebeker stated that he has come across a pressure sustaining pump that would help in the Montez creek area. Another option explained at the Rural Water Convention was a 3-pump system. There is a small pump from 0 – 30 volumes, then 30 – 50 volume and then another pump for larger volume.
If we were to go this route, the cost would be around $400,000. If we went opted instead to construct a new tank and lines, this would run into the millions.

It was stated that if the tribe has problems delivering to the 500,000-gallon tank then they would still have problems with getting water in Montez creek.
Board Member Ronny Rich stated that he would like to see us go for funding to see if we could get a pump system project done in the next couple of years.

Eric Major brought up another possible solution and explained that there is the old Durigan well. It is about 6.3 miles south of where Montez creek is. The line could be run at the edge of the Roosevelt City property and across the fields. Concept thought would be that this might be able to be a joint line with Roosevelt and Ballard. I might benefit both North Crescent area and Montez creek area. This might increase home or growth in both areas.

Eric Major will do more research and bring information back to the board at the next meeting.  

8) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
· February 15, 2022
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to approve the minutes of February 15, 2022 as written. 2nd by Board Member Ronny Rich. All in favor.




Yea


Nay




Board Members 





Mark Reidhead





Bob Abercrombie





Ronny Rich



Board Members Andrew Ercanbrack and Jesse Danley were excused.

9) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES

No follow-up
10) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
11) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 7 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Ronny Rich. All in favor.




Yea


Nay




Board Members 





Mark Reidhead





Bob Abercrombie





Ronny Rich



Board Members Andrew Ercanbrack and Jesse Danley were excused.

_______________________________________

_____________________

Chairman Mark Reidhead



Date

_______________________________________

_____________________

Secretary Anissa McDonald



Date

Approved Signed Copy filed in the Ballard City Offices
Board Members


Bob Abercrombie


Andrew Ercanbrack


Ronny Rich


Jesse Danley








Chairman


Mark Reidhead


Public Works Director


Ben Mower


Secretary/Recorder


Kaelyn Meyers


Secretary


Anissa McDonald





Visitors


Craig Nebeker


Nate Snow


Nataleen Einerson


E. Jed Labrum


Eric Major


Al Kettle








 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



March 15, 2022

2

